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Phantom Flyers Club Meeting Minutes  
February 18, 2019 

 
Vice President Bill Ahrens opened the meeting at 7:00 pm at Mark Twain Hobby Shop.   There were 11 members in 
attendance.   
 
Tech Session 
Bill Ahrens showed his very cool looking Freewing F4 Phantom. The Phantom uses a braking parachute. It weighed in 
around 8 pounds and Bill weathered the plane using some type of acrylic paint. It uses a 90mm fan for propulsion. Bill 
stated that Freewing is not a top of the line model - more in the middle. I can't wait to see it in the air - it looks 
awesome.  
 
Secretary’s Report 
The Club currently is at 33 regular members. Dan Sundman renewed at the meeting.  The January Meeting Minutes 
were approved.  
 
Treasurers Report 
We added a couple members since last meeting and that gives us more margin in the budget after the lease is paid. 
 
Field Managers Report 

• The field entrance by the gate is very muddy and wet. We talked about adding some rock. Don has a 1-year old 
quote: $750 for clean gravel and $525 for dirty. This would provide 3 inches of coverage. We would somehow 
need to spread the rock. It was decided this needs further discussion. 

• The roller has a hole in it so it cannot be used to smooth the ground. 
 
Activities  Report 

• Ed was sick and did not attend this meeting 

• Joint Fun Fly dates were proposed as follows: 
o First week of August, Saturday, Aug 3 - PFRC will host 
o First week of September, Saturday Sep 7 - Wright City Flyers will host 

• Our Pattern Contest is scheduled for September 22 

• No activities are currently planned for Feb or March 

• It was mentioned Ed will be retiring from Boeing at the end of the month.  
 

New Business 

• Larry Anderson will show old radios at SLRCFA in May. Larry asked if anyone knew where Bill Sostman got his 
old radios which he gave to Larry. They were all tube radios and now illegal. 

• It was asked of Larry if he could do Tech Session for us. 
 

Meeting Adjourned.             
         
          jjw 3/11/19 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

Sailplanes Part 2 
 
 
Last month’s issue I promised to look more into available 2M sailplanes and Larry Anderson replied. 
  

‘Kevin 

Saw your article in the carrier wave.  I have some thoughts on a good starter electric ARF glider. 
 
Your thinking about a Radian is right on.  If a person wants a two-meter starter glider the Radian is a good investment. 
They are normally easily available and can teach you a lot about thermaling. In the hands of a very capable glider guy 
(like Brian Molloy for example) they will beat higher performance gliders if the higher performance glider is being 
flown by a lesser pilot.  
 
As we know the Radian does not have long legs when flying into a headwind. This is the only real drawback to the 
Radian as a starter glider. 
 
Also, it bounces pretty good when contact with terra firma is a rough. :-)’  
 
Thanks for your input Larry! 
 
Looking at what is currently available, I will still say you can’t go wrong with the Radian. Tower Hobbies has a model 
called Great Planes Tori. It is a 4-channel model but appears to have enough polyhedral that it should function well as 
a rudder, elevator and motor glider. The video (https://youtu.be/TH6zA7KMQYE) on Tower’s page look great if you 
want a sport plane. I don’t think they ever cut the motor off, not very useful advertising for a sailplane. At any rate I 
went on RCGroups and was reading the thread about the Tori. They pretty much echoed my opinion on the video and 
like most new ARF’s it has some issues to work through but it appears to be a good sailplane.  
 
The price: $230 for the Great Planes Tori in the receiver ready configuration vs the Eflite (Plug and Play) Night Radian 
for $180. The Tori features a built-up wing and ailerons, a carbon boom with a fiberglass fuselage. The Radian is all 
EPO foam and has a 2 piece wing, a plus in my book. 
 
According to the specs, the Tori is 1ounce lighter (31oz) than the Radian but the wing area of the Tori is 498 sq in and 
551 sq in for the Radian. In comparison, the EP Vista weighs in at 38 ounces but has 678 sq in. Using the more confusing 
WCL (wing cube loaded) that puts the Tori at 4.8WCL, Radian at 4.3WCL and the EP Vista at 3.7WCL. The lower the 
WCL the more of a floater the model tends to be, until you factor in the drag of the airframe/airfoil. I am really 
interested in the Tori…but my Aspire sailplane might not like it.  

 

  
 

 

 

https://youtu.be/TH6zA7KMQYE
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GSLMA and the possibility of a new field 
 
Our GSLMA/Phantom Flyers Club Representative, Harold Weaver, sent this information last month.  

 
All .... 
 

FYI ... Attached is a recent newspaper article that one of our club members saw and took a photo of ... it's very 

readable if you zoom in.  Also attached is a Google Earth look at where this new park is located ... it's not too far from 

our club, St. Louis RC ... a little south of us, on the other side of the Meramec River that borders our club about a half 

mile south of our flying site.   

 

George Biderman  

St. Louis RF Flying Assoc. 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

    



Member Models 
 
 
 
 

Ok, it isn’t a “Member Model” but a Member being a ‘Model’…sort of 😊.  

 

 
 

 

Area Club Stuff 

 
---  

  



 
 



 

 

   

 

       

 
 

 
http://phantomflyersrc.com/   
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/ 
 
Check there for the back issues of the Carrier Wave Newsletter, mowing schedule, event calendar and club 
roster/contact information (handy for mowing). 
 

 

Articles, pictures and tech notes for publishing in the Carrier Wave are always appreciated. Let us know what you are 

building, repairing or flying!  

 

Send them to: 

kevcox@charter.net 

http://phantomflyersrc.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/
mailto:kevcox@charter.net

